
The Solar Flare 
 
 Monthly Newsletter for October, 2017 

 

 
(Disciples of Christ) 

3130 West Overton Road, Tucson, AZ – NW of Shannon and Overton 
 

 

  

Pastor Sherry's Hours 
Mon: 10-12 noon 

 

Tue - Wed:  9:00 a.m. – 12 noon 
 

 

Contact: 
Office: Phone: 520-742-4988  

Fax #:  520-447-5069 
email: office@capilla.org 

Minister:  Rev. Sherry Willerton         
Phone: 317-331-1314 

 
Please call the office or Sherry's phone to 

make an appointment 
********************************* 

Starting in October, we will issuing one Solar 
Flare for each month. If you have any inputs, 

please send by the last Monday of each month. 
 

 

Pastor Sherry’s Corner: 
Fall is here! 

Fall is here and everything seems to be moving at a great speed.  The kids are back in school.  Lives 
are taking on a slightly different pattern.  However, we need to take time for God.  Look for God in the 
cooler weather.  Look for God in the activities that you embrace.  Look for God in your friends and 
worship. 

I see God in the changing of the mountains.  They have been so green this summer and they are still 
green but the sun is starting to hit them just a little differently.  There are shadows where there were 
none before.  And soon the green will be gone and there will be snow to give them a completely 
different look.  How marvelous is our God bringing new changes every day if we will but take the time 
to notice the little things of God’s creation. 

I hope you will join us for worship this fall and participate in the many activities that are planned. 

Pastor Sherry 

mailto:office@capilla.org
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October Messages 
 
Oct 1 World Communion Sunday 
 Embracing the Spirit of Yeast 
 Matthew 13:33-35 (NIV)  & 
 1 Corinthians 5:6-8(NIV) 
 
Oct 8 Stewards of Creation 
 Genesis 1:27-31 (MSG) 
 
Oct 15 Stewards of People 
 1 Peter 4:7-11 (MSG) 
 
Oct 22 Baptisms & Youth Sunday 
 The Value of a Dollar 
 Ecclesiastes 5:8-11 (NIV)  
 & Hebrews 13:5-6 (MSG) 
 
Oct 29 Stewards of Money 
 Mark 10:17-25 (MSG) 

**************************************************** 
 
 

 
 

Celebration of Life Services 

At Capilla del Sol 
 

 

Geri West 

   Sunday, October 22nd ï 3:00p.m.  
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                     

Prayers and Concerns 

(See Sunday's Bulletin Insert) 

Our Members 
 

 

Karen Allen                                     Don Graves 
Ron Hagen                                     Peggy Hagen 
Barbara Honea                     Joan & Bill Tellam 

 
Extended Family and Friends 

 
Lee Anderson    Brother of Wayne Anderson Anderson 

R.B. Brewer       Cousin of Mary Lou Hackett 

Amber Brewer    Granddaughter of RB Brewer 

Earl Buckley Father of Sherry Willerton 

Tom Woods Friend of Steve Hart 

******************************************************* 

 

Capilla's Cafe  

 
 

3rd Sunday Fellowship Lunch 

**Oct. 15th 

Lasagna 
Salad and Dessert 

*Remember these are a free-will donation. 

*Carryout available 
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ICS FOOD ITEM for   

October 

Canned spaghetti sauce—24oz. 
 

Please drop off your food item in the blue 

wagon in the entryway. 

Thank you for making a difference in the lives 

of the more than 2,000 families ICS serves 

each month 

ICS received 48 pounds from CDS!  Great 

job!. 

 

 
 

Bringing Light to Darkness: 
Conversations on Suicide 

 
It’s a difficult topic that deserves our attention. 

What can we learn about the signs and symptoms of 
suicide?  Are there ways to know if your loved one is 

at risk? 
 

Join us to hear clinical psychologist Dr. Patricia 
Harrison-Monroe speak about the impact of suicide, 

and its effects on loved ones left behind. 
 

Hear real-life stories from people who have dealt 
with the trauma, guilt and unanswered questions 

that suicide can bring. 
 

Register online at www.icstucson.org 
Questions? Call 297-6049 ext. 233. 

************************************** 

BUTTERFIELD ELEMENTARY           
 

             MARANA UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT 
      3400 W. Massingale Road, Tucson  

 

Butterfield is in need of volunteers to work with 
small groups of students in the classroom, with the 
classroom teachers.   

Subjects would include reading and math.     

 If interested, please call:   

Joshua Bayne, Principal   

520-579-5000  
 

http://www.icstucson.org/
tel:(520)%20579-5000


The Solar Flare 
 
 

 

Letõs Get Involved!  

Community Cards 
Register your rewards cards at Fry’s.  You will still receive your rewards points and the 

church will receive a percentage of your spending. 

 

We have 15 households who shopped at Frys between 6-1-17 and 8-31-17 and have 

contributed to our $83.95 total donation. 

If you have any questions, please email FrysCommunityRewards@frysfood.com  or visit our 

website at www.fryscommunityrewards.com. 

Thank you 

 

 

There are many other opportunities for helping  the church when you are shopping 

(i.e. Amazon and AmazonSmile). 

You can register both credit and debit cards. 

 

Please see Wayne Anderson for details. 

 

Also many thanks to the families that have registered their credit or debit cards when shopping at 
many stores including Amazon.  
There are many other opportunities for you to benefit our church from your purchases.  
 

If you have not signed up for this free money for your church, please ask Wayne Anderson for 

details. 

 

 

Midwinter Retreat 

Early bird Registrations are due by October 20. 

Click Here to Register Online! 

mailto:FrysCommunityRewards@frysfood.com
http://www.fryscommunityrewards.com/
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Upcoming Events 

 

Time has changed for: 

Disciples History Class 
 

See you Wednesday's at 9:30a.m.  

at the Church. 
 

 

********************************************* 
 

      Color & Crafts     
 
 

Each Tuesday afternoon a group of women 

meet at Nina Larson’s house at 1:00p.m. for 

fellowship and to color and/or work on crafts. 

 

Please bring your coloring books/pencils /etc. and 

any crafts you want to work on. 

 

 

 

Chewin’ 

on the  

Word 
 

    

   Monday's at noon. Come Join Us! 
 

Bring your lunch and join us as we dive deeper 

into the scriptures we heard on Sunday. 

 

 

 Choir for all Ages   
 

     

 

Sunday,  8:30a.m.  
 

Young people will meet with Sherry to learn 

songs and sing once a month for worship. 
 

Adults will meet with Jess for practice and will 

begin singing for worship on October 1st. 

 
 

 

 

Baptism Class 
 

A baptism class is being held for any adults and 

youth who are interested in being baptized. 

Classes run 4 weeks 

Sunday's at  2:00p . m,  

September 17 th , Oct 1,  

Oct 8 and Oct 15  

 
Baptisms will be held during worship 

Sunday, October 22nd  
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Upcoming Events (Cont’d) 
 

 
      

Koffee & Kids Play 
Time  

 

 

New service to community  
 

Beginning on October 5th we will be offering a 

new service to our community.  It will run 9:00-

10:30 a.m. the first Thursday of each month.  It 

will give Caregivers and children in our area a 

place to connect with one another without having 

to meet in their homes. 

Toys and Volunteers Needed 

We are collecting toys (non-choking, non-

electronic and non-noisy) for the children’s 

playtime. 
 

To facilitate this ministry, we need 1-2 people 

from Capilla to arrive around 8:30-8:45 a.m. to  

¶ open up the sanctuary,  

¶ perhaps move chairs,  

¶ pull the toys out and  

¶ brew a pot of coffee 

Then put everything back and close up at 

10:30am. 
 

If you are interested in helping please let Pastor 

Sherry or Jana Akins know.  If you have already 

volunteered, please text Jana. 

 

********************************************************** 

 

Christmas Program 

Practice 
 

Saturday s, 2:00p.m.  
 

 

Come one, come all 

AND bring your friends! 

 

    
 

 

Saturday, October 14 th  
 

There is room at the church so start cleaning out 

your closets, cupboards and clutter. 

 
Please contact Joan Carlson (990-7693) or Joyce 

Anderson (664-7739) when you are ready to 

bring your exciting sale items to the church.  They 

will help you find a space to store it. 

*************************************************** 

 

JOURNEY TO GENEROSITY 

Our Fall Stewardship Drive is entitled “Journey to 
Generosity” and kicks off on Sunday, October 8th, with a 
series of sermons on stewardship.  Two of our members 
will be giving their “Views from the Pew” on 
stewardship. You will be receiving a couple of letters on 
stewardship from the Stewardship Team.   
 
Just as it is important for you to know that you will 
receive income in order to plan you budget at home, 
your pledges are the income the church counts on to 
plan and budget for 2018.  Loyalty Sunday, when we 
turn in our Estimate of Giving/Pledge forms, is 
November 12th.   
 
Remember, you can later change your Estimate of 
Giving at any time if unforeseen circumstances arise.  If 
this should happen, please do not feel embarrassed or 
ashamed.  Just let us know so we can budget 
accordingly. 
 
This year, more than ever, we ask that you pray about 
your giving and the opportunities to increase your 
giving to your church!   
           Stewardship Committee 
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2017 Tucson CROP Hunger Walk 
 

 
 

October 29th  

Sign up for this great event!  
Itôs that time of year for the Tucson CROP Hunger Walk 2017, which raises money 

and awareness to fight hunger locally and globally. Locally 25% of the funds 
raised support Tucson community food banks.    

 
Founded in 1946, Church World Service is a cooperative ministry working together 

to eradicate hunger and poverty and promote peace and justice among the 
world's most vulnerable people.  

 
Within the United States, CWS assists communities in responding to local hunger 

and disasters.  Right now, CWS is  sending 100,000 kits and blankets to those 
impacted by Hurricane Harvey, distributing 15,000 pre -positioned kits in Cuba and 

delivering 30,000 CWS hygiene kits to our Florida partners to meet immediate 
needs.  For more information on how CWS is assisting with recovery efforts, visit 

www.cwsglobal.org/harvey .  
 

Hooray for Capilla  del Sol for being a part of this wonderful event over the past 

several years and raising over $1,000.  In October, there will be a sign up to 
walk/and/or financially support this great cause.  There will be more information 

over the next several weeks.   www.churchworldservice.org. 
 

See Carla Birchfield for additional information.  
 

 

http://www.cwsglobal.org/harvey
http://www.churchworldservice.org/
http://www.cumberlandcropwalk.org/our-mission/FeetButton_f2.gif?attredirects=0
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Scheduled Worship  

Participants  

 

October 1, 2017 
 

Lector:  Riley Brown 

Children’s Storytelling:   Jana Akins  

Elders:   Mary Jane Hickey, Barry Robinson  

Deacons:    Bill Nichols, Yvonne Nichols 

Hosts:    Pat Williams, Ron Williams  

Counters  Jan Prinz, Mike Cecchi 

 

October 8, 2017 

 

Lector:  Karen Allen 

Children’s Storytelling: Carla Birchfield  

Elders: Tricia Heller, Jim Heller 

Deacons: Marge Christiansen, Rob Akins 

Hosts: Terry Gilliland, Connie Gilliland 

Counters: Barry Robinson, Tom Howard 

 

October 15, 2017 

Lector: Tom Howard 

Children’s Storytelling: Tom Howard 

Elders: Jill LaBrie, Mary Jane Hickey 

Deacons: Barb McGeough, Denis McGeough 

Hosts: Tom Howard, Kathy Howard 

Counters: Bill Nichols, Wayne Anderson 

October 22, 2017 

 

Lector: Margee Smith 

Children’s Storytelling: Jana Akins  

Elders: Barry Robinson, Mary Lou Hackett 

Deacons: Jane Hart, Rita Breedlove 

Hosts: Bob Birchfield, Carla Birchfield 

Counters: Joyce Anderson, Carol Smith 
 

October 29, 2017 
 

Lector: Mike Cecchi 

Children’s Storytelling: Jana Akins 

Elders: Kathy Howard, Tom Howard 

Deacons: Jan Prinz, Nina Larson 

Hosts: Buzz Hackett, Mary Lou Hackett 

Counters: Mary Jane Hickey, Wayne Anderson 

 

Congregational  
Resources 

Recent Updates 

 
 

Financial Highlights - Sept.10, 2017   

Ministry Table-Minutes_09-19-17 

Worship Team Minutes - Sept. 2017 

 
 

 

Elder for the month of 

October:  
 

Tom Howard (520) 235-5642 

  

 

 

 

CDS Staff  
 

Minister ......................... Rev. Sherry Willerton 

Directory of Music .................. Jess Edelbrock 

Office Administrator ........................ Jane Hart 

Custodians ............. Joyce & Wayne Anderson  

 

http://www.capilla.org/wp-content/uploads/2015/09/Financial-Highlights-through-Sept.10-2017.pdf
http://www.capilla.org/wp-content/uploads/2015/09/Ministry-Table_09-19-17.pdf
http://www.capilla.org/wp-content/uploads/2015/09/Worship-Team-Minutes-Sept.-2017.pdf


The Solar Flare 
 

October Calendar 

 


